Recommendation of Mr. Vernon L. Jackson and Mrs. Francine Jackson 
for the Lay Persons Award.
From John Gray Memorial Church.

Mr. Vernon L. Jackson. Mr. Jackson became a member at Webster Memorial (Bodden Town) Church in his youth. He was made an Elder in 1957 at the same congregation, were he served faithfully until his move to West Bay and his transfer to the West Bay Presbyterian/John Gray Memorial congregation. Therefore he is a “Life Elder” and has served for 56 years. Mr. Jackson has carried out his duties faithfully not only in these two congregations but indeed all over the Island. As it happened many times in the past that a congregation was without a Minister, Mr. Jackson has stepped in on numerous occasions to preach. He was a Sunday School teacher in Bodden Town and West Bay and in West Bay he was also the S.S. Superintendent for a period.  
He has shared his witness, wisdom and knowledge and any other skills he possessed in the service of the Church at all levels, whether as Member, Secretary, or Chair of various Committees and arms of the Church. He has served on Council for extended periods and on Committees thereof, including for the School, and is the last surviving original Member (“Director”) named in the Incorporating Law of the Cayman United Church Corporation. For many years the Synod records will show his participation as a representative for Cayman and his input was much valued.
Although due to health issues Mr. Jackson is not as active now as in the past, he is still very much loved and respected by the congregation. 

Mr. Jackson was a loyal and valued Civil Servant for many years; starting as a ‘pupil teacher’ and rising to the position of what would be known now as a Chief Officer. He has served his Island by being active in different other organizations, in the communities where he has lived.

Mrs. Francine Jackson  Mrs. Jackson became a member of the West Bay Presbyterian/United Church in her youth, transferring to Bodden Town on her move to that district, then transferring back when she and her family moved back to West Bay.  Due to a dearth of records the actual time Mrs. Jackson has served as an Elder is unknown. However it is known that she first served in 1971 and onward, with short breaks, into the mid 2000’s. She also represented Cayman at Synod as the delegate from JGMC. She has served the Women’s Guild/Fellowship faithfully at least from the 1940’s. She has held all the offices of – Treasurer, Secretary, Vice President and President on the district level and has also filled offices at the National level. She is still a very active member and has ably represented the Cayman WF at the Synod level in Jamaica. Mrs. Jackson also taught Sunday School in both West Bay and Bodden Town.
Mrs. Jackson is still an active member of the congregation and the Women’s Fellowship offering her service whenever she can. 

The Jackson’s are a wonderful Christian couple. They have never been bashful about sharing their beliefs with anyone and continue to be examples worth emulating. The Jackson’s have been happily married for 62 years and raised three children who have held (and still hold) places of trust and distinction within our society. Here too they have set an example of fidelity and harmony for those younger than themselves.  They also presently host a Bible Study group in their home.
They have given and continue to give of their time, talents and financial resources to the spread of the Gospel.

The Jackson’s have both been marriage officers for the Cayman Islands for many years. 
